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Range Master Doug Sargent will start the new Orientation 

Program at the rifle range tomorrow, Wednesday, at 8 am. This 

orientation is now a requirement for all members and is 

necessary so everyone knows what the rules are and stays safe. 

There continue to be problems with people leaving brass/steel 

casings all over the ground. And, there are more holes in the 

baffle beam. Orientations will continue on Saturday and 

Wednesday mornings at 8 am 

The By Laws committee still has some tweeking to do before we 

can present it to the membership for a vote.  

At the meeting last night some new committees were formed. 

The fishing derby committee will plan and implement the Kid's 

Fishing Derby set for June 9th at Lavender Lake. We still need a 

couple more people for the scholarship committee. A 

membership committee is being formed and a discussion on a 

membership cap has been started. Need a couple more 

people to sign up for this group. And, a security committee 

needs to start coming up with viable ideas on how to control 

problems at the range. All ideas are on the table and plans will 

be submitted to the Board of Directors for action. One member 

donated $100 toward a surveillance camera system.  

Having the baffle project done was the final bit required for the 

state RCO Grant. A final billing and final report have been sent 

in to Olympia. They will not be able to come inspect the range 

for a while and requested photos of the project. A "public 

shooting" hours sign, required by the grant due to using public 

funds, will be posted at the entry gate, as well as the website 

and Facebook.  

President Mark is working with M2 Fencing, who built our main 

gate, on an electronic locking system.  

We had 30 members present at the meeting. Rick Vaughn won 

half of a nice pot in the 50/50 drawing.  

 

 

     Upcoming Events 

Hunter Education Classes: 

June 18th and July 16th at Centennial 

Center in Cle Elum. Preregister at: 

www.wdfw.wa.gov/huntered  

   

 

      WORK PARTY APRIL 28TH 

 

        

        Member Mike Shea did a great job back- 

        filling the baffle post holes.  
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News Bits: 

-There will be a work party on April 28th, Saturday.  We will need a large group for a variety of 

projects, including finishing the sound tiles inside the rifle shed, cutting and fitting the rubber mats 

onto the shooting benches, repairing and building target stands, general cleanup and possibly 

weed control. More info soon.  

-From Club member Jay O'Connor: 

We are moving from Ellensburg to Chapel Hill, NC and I have more ammo than I care to move. 

•I have 4 -1000 round bulk boxes of bulk Federal XM193 5.56 boxes I'd sell for $250 per box. 

•I have 1 -1000 round case Federal .45 AE rounds (230 gr) that I'd sell for $250. 

 1 -1000 round case of Federal Champion .45 (230 gr) that I'd sell for $250. 

•Lastly I have 1 -1000 round case of Federal .40 S&W.  950 rounds are Federal Champion and 50 

rounds are Federal HST.  I'd sell that for $250 as well. These are all unopened and in box.  The prices 

are low, but selling on gunbroker and then paying shipping doesn't make sense.  

Jay - Cell number 206-747-0054 

 

-We received a notice from Dept. of Fish & Wildlife that they plan to treat the Milfoil weed mat at 

Lavender Lake. They hope to have it done before the fishing derby. We don't know how long the 

herbicide treatment takes to work.  

     

Stay safe. Steve Rogers, Editor 


